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News Horizons

Opening Exercises
Pledge:	 Jerry Turner
Prayer:	 Sunday Etukeren
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Brad Raymond

CHANDLER

Good Morning!
Welcome to Chandler Horizon Rotary

Last Week

San Marcos Golf Resort

Club Assembly
Greg Thornton will conduct a Club As-

sembly today as we continue preparations for 
our 25th annual Hole-in-One Contest which 
starts February 17.

Next Week
We will not meet next so that we can spend more 

holiday time with our families. Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year to all!

Next Meeting  •  January 3
Opening Exercises

Pledge:	 Cory Whyte
Prayer:	 Doug Hawkins
Songs:	 Larry Gardner
Sgt.-at-Arms:	 Jim Hoenig

Program
President Theresa Clemmons and Greg Thorn-

ton will conduct a Club Assembly as we continue 
preparations for our 25th annual Hole-in-One 
Contest. In the meantime, keep working on spon-
sors for our event.
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Visiting Rotarians
Two visiting Rotarians made up with us last 

week: DeeAnne Hawkins from Sun Lakes and 
Tim Schauermann from Forest Grove, Oregon.

Missing in Action
Twelve of our members were missing in action: 

Amanda Alburn, Garrett Brolsma, Tim Gibson, 
John Gizzo, Marty Herder, Phil Lewis, Chuy 
Ortiz, Brent Patmos, Kristel Patton, Kurt Rohrs, 
Bill Ryan and Jim Torgeson.

Makeup
Doug Hawkins made up at Chandler.

Songs, Fines & Such
President Theresa Clemmons conducted the 

meeting, Larry Gardner led us in song and Brad 
Raymond conducted the fine session.

President Theresa Clemmons paid $8 for Riley 
Thornton serving as our flag bearer and for a trip 
to Las Vegas with her best friend. Greg Thornton 
paid $5 for Riley earning a national theater award 
in his age group, for another son surviving an ac-
cident and for buying a new/old truck.

Sunday Etukeren paid $10, noting it has been 
a tough year, but he thanked our club for its sup-
port. He also said he is planning a trip to Nigeria 
in 2018. Although exempt, Doug Gardner noted 
$40,000 has been raised for the Houston Relief 
Project.

Soo-San Stevens-Clarke paid $102 to the Foun-
dation in memory of her grandmother who would 
have been 102 that day, although she passed away 
30 years ago. Tiffany Jones paid $5 for her and Soo 
packing food boxes at the United Food Bank and 
also ringing the bell for the Salvation Army.

Larry Gardner paid $2 for Tiffany Jones and 
Soo Stevens-Clarke shopping for our Adopt-a-
Families. Tim Schauermann paid $10 for telling 
us about his sore shoulder which turned out 
to be a pinched nerve in his neck rather than a 
shoulder issue.

Jerry Turner paid $5 for his birthday and 
something about “Sweet Home Alabama.” We 
sang “Happy Birthday” to him. Jim Hoenig paid 

Board Meeting Postponed
The regular monthly meeting of the Chandler 

Horizon Rotary Club board of directors has been 
postponed. It has been rescheduled for Tuesday, 
January 9, at 6:50 a.m. in the office of President 
Theresa Clemmons.

Ring Them Bells
Thanks to Chandler Horizon Rotary Club 

members who rang the bell for the Salvation Army 
during the past two weekends. Although there were 
a few complications, it appears everything went 
quite well. Thanks again.

Dictionary Project
Our Dictionary Project for this year has 

been completed. Galveston third graders 
received their dictionaries December 8, 
and CTA Liberty December 11. Thanks 
to Kurt Rohrs for organizing the event and also to 
others who participated: Doug Hawkins, Soo-San 
Stevens-Clarke and Jeff Clemmons.

Program
The Treblemakers from Chandler High School 

paid their annual visit to Chandler Horizon Rotary, 
entertaining us with songs of the season. The 
program was arranged by James Caskey.

Their director, Lori Lyford, said it was the 
eighth time they had visited. She told us the Treble-
makers have been international award winners 
in the world of barbershop in four of the last five 
years. They will be heading to more competition 
in California after the first of the year.

They started out with the traditional “Jingle 
Bells” and then transitioned into “Silver Bells.” 
“Santa Claus Is Coming to Town” was next fol-
lowed by their version of “Twas the Night Before 
Christmas.”

They offered a new one for us, the more serious 
and thought-provoking “The Secret of Christmas 
(The Little Things You Do).” They picked up the 
tempo with “Jingle Bell Rock” and then closed with 
what has become their signature song, “Winter 
Wonderland which they transformed into “Zona 
Wonderland.” As always, it was delightful.

President Theresa Clemmons presented a $200 
check to Lori (photo below) and the girls for help 
with their expenses.



MEMBERSHIP
	 Name of Rotarian (Spouse)..................................Classification
       §	 Amanda Alburn (Caleb)...........................Medical Administration
	 Garrett Brolsma.............................................. Child Development
 *  ¶§	 James Caskey.....................................................Mortgage Banker
     ¶§	 Theresa Clemmons (Jeff).................................. Financial Advisor
       §	 Sunday Etukeren (Edo)..................................... Automotive Sales
     ¶§◆	 Doug Gardner (Sharlene).................... Construction Management
 *  ¶§	 Larry Gardner (Teddi)..............................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§	 Tim Gibson (Susan)................................Landscape Maintenance
       §	 John Gizzo (Dale)....................................... Automotive: Lending
       §	 Doug Hawkins (DeeAnne)...........................Real Estate - Probate
     ¶§	 Marty Herder (Ann)...............................................Court Reporter
  *  ¶§  ❖	 Jim Hoenig...............................................................Senior Active
     ¶§	 Tiffany Jones (Emmett)..........................Construction Accountant
  *  ¶§	 Phil Lewis (Cindy)........................... Franchise Sales/Distribution
       §	 Terry Locke (Ellen)........................... Education – Youth Services
 *  ¶§	 Roger Morsch (Mitsi)...................... Property/Casualty Insurance
•*  ¶§	 Jesus Ortiz (Deirdre)................................................Senior Active
 *  ¶§◆❖❁	 Brent Patmos (Trudy)....................................Business Consulting
 *  ¶§◆❖❁✹	 Jim Patmos (Mary Kay).................................. Education – Public
     ¶§	 Kristel Patton (Carlos).......... Attorney – Estate Planning/Probate
       §	 Brad Raymond (Sandra)..................... Banking – Small Business
 *  ¶§	 Kurt Rohrs (Claudia)....................................... Financial Planning
•*  ¶§	 Bill Ryan (Sharon)....................................... Real Estate – Broker
     ¶§	 Ron Stevens (Chris).............................................Stocks & Bonds
     ¶§◆	 Soo-San Stevens-Clarke (Jolyon)........... Multicultural Education
       §	 Greg Thornton (Rachael).................................. Financial Advisor
       §	 Jim Torgeson (Lauri)............................. Multi-Media Advertising
 *  ¶§	 Jerry Turner (Barb).................................... Non-profit Consultant
       §	 Cory Whyte (Lisa).................................Real Estate – Residential
• = Charter Member	 * = Past President	 # = Past District Governor
¶ = Paul Harris Fellow	 § = Paul Harris Sustaining Member.........  ❁ = Major Donor
◆ = Paul Harris Society	 ❖ = Rotary Benefactor	 ✹ = Arch Klumph Society

Additional Paul Harris Fellows: Sanders Achen, Judith Anick, Lee Barnes*, Christine 
Bonngard, Doug Bonngard, Nancy Bonngard, Roger Bonngard, Barb Cadle, Stephanie 
Caskey, Bob Coombs*, Dede Coombs*, Gail Coombs, John Coombs, Rob Coombs, Patti 
Cotten, Leah Cottingham*, William Cottingham*, Todd DeGain*, Azi Dehkordi, Patrick 
Foley, Donald Forsythe*, Vera Forsythe, Carl Gardner*, Kaye Gardner*, Teddi Gardner, 
Susan Gerrow, Susan Gibson, Kylene Hathaway, Jennifer Hazelwood, Ann Herder, Amy 
Lynne Hinchman, Timothy Hinchman, Janis Hoenig*, Julie Hoenig, Hannah Holbert, 
Emory James Hyde*, Randy Kiesel, Richard Lackie*, Cindy Lewis, Richard Malcolm*, 
Jaslyn McGraw, John McVey*, Leanne Miller, Cristina Ortiz, Dede Ortiz, Alyssa Patmos, 
Frances Hyde Patmos*, Kristine Patmos, Mary Kay Patmos, Trudy Patmos, Lori Pierce, 
Betsy Powell, Kristen Powell, Juliet Adelaide Rice, Kenny Rogers, Jared Ryan, Sharon 
Ryan, Teresa Schyberg, John Simonson, Elizaberth Jane Smith*, Chris Stevens, Bridget 
Valenciano, Ken Weaver*, Lisa Ryan Whyte, Teri Williams, Krystal Wilkinson, David 
Willigrod, Pat Willigrod, Jack Williams, Amber Wills.

Additional Sustaining Members: Jordyn Bonngard, Jensen Brent, Joy Fitzpatrick, Ana 
Ortiz, Jeff Ryan, Pauline Sullivan*.
* – Deceased.

NEARBY CLUBS
Rotary Meeting Information • 602-604-8221

MESA EAST	 Monday 12:00 noon	 Superstition Springs G.C.
KYRENE CORRIDOR	 Monday 12:10 p.m.	 Kobe Japanese Steak House
SUN LAKES	 Tuesday   7:00 a.m.	 Oakwood Country Club
CHANDLER	 Tuesday 12:00 noon	 Serrano’s
MESA BASELINE	 Tuesday 12:10 p.m.	 Mesa Country Club
MESA	 Wednesday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
GILBERT	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 The Egg I Am
TEMPE RIO SALADO	 Thursday   7:00 a.m.	 Denny’s
SAN TAN CROWN	 Thursday 12:00 noon	 Village Health Club
MESA WEST	 Thursday 12:10 p.m.	 Hilton Phoenix East/Mesa
TEMPE DOWNTOWN	 Thursday   6:15 p.m.	 Macayo’s
TEMPE SOUTH	 Friday   6:45 a.m.	 Friendship Village
eCLUB SOUTHWEST, USA	 Anytime	 recswusa.org

THE FOUR WAY TEST 
of the things we think, say or do

1. Is it the TRUTH?
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Chandler Horizon Rotary Club
P.O. Box 6173

Chandler, Arizona 85246
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Paul Harris Fellows Presented at Holiday Party

Continued from page 1

SONGS, FINES & SUCH

Our annual Holiday Party was 
held last Saturday at Floridino’s. 
Eighteen club members, spouses 
and family members enjoyed an 
evening of good food, fun and fel-
lowship. Brent Patmos and his staff 
helped set up the room in colorful 
holiday splendor. Brent also served 
as master of ceremonies for the 
evening. After a period of fellowship 
we enjoyed a plentiful and delicious 
Italian buffet.

Highlight of the evening was the 
presentation of Paul Harris Fellows 
to spouses of two CHRC members: 
Susan Gibson and Ann Herder. Su-
san’s PHF was presented by Tim (left 
photo above), who thanked her for 
her love, help and companionship for 
45 years. Ann’s PHF was presented 
by Marty (right photo), who told 
us about issues he faced as a child, 
meeting Ann and the influence her 
father had on him, both as a Rotarian 
and as a human being. He urged all 
of us to continue to provide Service 
above Self.

We were entertained by Mike 
Kopp, who sang and accompanied 
himself on the guitar. He also accom-
panied us when we had a Christmas 

Sing-a-Long led by Larry Gardner 
and Roger Morsch. He even pro-
vided music for those who wanted 
to dance.

The evening concluded with our 
annual white elephant gift exchange, 
although it was conducted in a dif-
ferent format, breaking into two 
groups and using dice to determine 
the rotation of gifts. Newest member 
Terry Locke wound up with the rub-
ber chicken and the admonition to 
bring it back as a gift next year.

$2 for a trip to Prescott and attend-
ing the Prescott Pops Orchestra 
Christmas Concert. His daughter, 
Joy, plays flute and piccolo with 
the orchestra.

Cory Whyte paid $6 for his table 
of guests. Jim Patmos paid $3 for our 
guests and the Treblemakers. Terry 
Locke paid $2 and James Caskey $1 
for the Treblemakers. Ron Stevens 
paid for noting although the faces 
change as members of the Treble-
makers move on and graduate, the 
sweet sound remains the same.

There was no 50-50 drawing.


